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Second letter to the International Schoenstatt Family 

October 2012 
Dear International Schoenstatt Family, 
 
Again and again we are asked: Will the centre at Belmonte be finished when the 
Schoenstatt Family from all over the world celebrates its centenary in October 2014 
in Rome? 
Our answer: We hope so! 
Why this tentative reaction? 
 
The DOMUS PATER KENTENICH is far advanced. The growing solidarity of many 
people also becomes increasingly clear. I thank you all most sincerely. Once the 
windows have been put in everywhere, the house will almost look complete. The 
plumbers are busy inside. They hope to have completed the installation of all pipe 
work and wiring by the end of the year. Then the internal plastering and flooring will 
follow, and finally the tiling, carpeting, doors and furnishings will have to be done. 
Outside the house the site has to be landscaped, retaining walls built, sewerage and 
cables buried, and the parking areas and paths have to be laid. 
 
Slowly reactions and help are arriving from other communities in the international 
Schoenstatt Families in various countries. It has become noticeable since my first 
open letter. The first countries have agreed to finance a room. Of the 220 pillars that 
have been financed, two-thirds have been donated by individual people, courses and 
countries outside the Priests' Institute. These are important signs of hope for us. 
They show that Belmonte can really become a centre for the whole international 
Schoenstatt Family. 
Nevertheless we are all challenged to help as far as we can so that our Father's 
House can be completed by 2014.  
You can help in very practical ways: 
 1. with a donation (to the Matri Ecclesiae e.V., or the Moriah Patris Stiftung) 
 2. by buying one of the pillars or a door for Belmonte 
 3. by a loan that can be recalled at any time (to the Matri Ecclesiae e.V.) 
  – short term for one or more years 
  – indefinite 
 4. by donating money or property in your will, building loan contracts, etc. 
 
Please ask yourselves – in all freedom and generoisity – how you can support the 
completion of the DOMUS PATER KENTENICH! 
Attached you will find a form which we ask you to fill in and return to me. 
I am grateful for every answer. I will be happy to hear from you in the near future. 
 
From our MATRI ECCLESIAE Shrine I ask for rich blessings on you all and greet 
you most sincerely 
 

 
Peter Wolf 
Rector General 

Belmonte-donation:  Matri-Ecclesiae e. V. 
BIG: MALADE 51 KOB;  
IBAN: DE 66570501200004005872 



Project „DOMUS PATER KENTENICH“ 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Rector General  

Rt. Rev. Msgr. Peter Wolf 
Priesterhaus Berg Moriah  
D – 56337 Simmern / Ww. 
Germany 
 
FAX 0049-2620-941-422 
Answer to E-Mail of October 2012 
 
I should like to contribute to the completion of DOMUS PATER KENTENICH by 
(Please mark all that apply with “X”) 
 

 a single donation of __________ € 

 an annual donation of __________  € 

 a dedicated donation for 

 a pillar (1.000,-- €) 
 a door (500,-- €) 

 I would like to dedicate this pillar/door to (max. 35 spaces), which will later be published at a 
central place in DOMUS PATER KENTENICH: 
 
_______________________________________________________________________________ 

(If the dedication does not contain the name of the donor, it will remain anonymous.)  
 I do not want a dedication, the donation should remain anonymous. 

 an interest free loan terminal on demand of __________  € 

   short-term for one year or for  __________  years  
  indefinite 

 to become a member of the Friends of Belmonte 
per year:  25 € |  50 € |  100,-- € |  __________  € 

 Please send me information about making donations in my will or through building 
loan contracts 

 I will be transferring my donation for the above-mentioned purpose to the Matri Ecclesiae 
e.V. account by __________  (please give a date). 

Please contact me. I can be reached on: ____________________  (tel.no).  
The best time is:  mornings |  afternoons |  evenings. 
The last opportunity to take part in our Mosaic Project "Give me your face" at www.mta-
schoenstatt.de.  The Mosaic Project closes on 31.12.2012. All other donation projects 
continue indefinitely. 

Further information can be found at www.roma-belmonte.info or www.moriah.de 

Questions and Information 
Sekretariat Berg Moriah, Telephone 0049 2620 941 413 
E-mail: sekretariat.generalrektor@moriah.de 
Further remarks: 
 
_______________________________________________________________________________ 
 
____________________       ________________________________________ 
Place and date   Signature 

Address:       
      
      


